[image: ]

Norley Church Of England Primary School
Hough Lane, Norley, Cheshire, WA6 8JZ

Headteacher: Mrs Helen Kelly

Email: admin@norleyce.cheshire.sch.uk

www.norleyce.cheshire.sch.uk            01928 788471





                             Norley School Newsletter (cont.)



Cheshire Show
Thank you to all our helpers that made this whole school trip possible. We had a brilliant day.
Dad’s reading and Games Afternoon25th June 2018

A huge ‘Thank you’ to all the dad’s that could join us on Friday Afternoon. The children had a great time playing and reading with their dad’s, uncles and grandads.
District Sports
Will take place at Kingsley CP School on Tuesday 26th June at 6pm. The teachers have allocated children to the different races so everyone can take part. Thank you for your support.
Art Competition
We are taking part in an art competition with Kingsley and Crowton schools. Children in key stage 2 have all entered a picture on the theme of ‘Heaven and Earth’. These will be on display in Norley St John’s Church on Wednesday 27th June 6pm at Norley Church and the NCK Centre.  
New Starters
The first of 3 visits for our New Reception children is on Thursday 28th June 1.30-3.00pm. We are looking forward to welcoming them into our school. 
Key Strings
This Friday is our annual visit from the musical duo Key Strings. They make us laugh, give us a chance to play some unusual instruments and teach us about music. Thank you to the PTFA who pay for this event.
PTFA Camping night
Friday 29th June is our 4th annual camping night on the school field. Booking forms were attached last week. Can we please get these in as soon as possible. It is going to be a fun night raising money for a new library in the entrance of the school.
Summer Music Concert
A date for your Diary- Thursday 5th July 6.30pm. Letter to follow shortly.
Vicar Pete Leaving
If you would like to contribute to a leaving gift for Vicar Pete please could you hand it into the office by Friday. All 3 schools in the parish are coming together to present Pete with a joint gift.
Choir
Our choir will be singing with Ashton Sings Choir at Kingsley Community Centre on Saturday 14th July at 7.30pm. If you would like to attend there are tickets for sale in the office priced £5.
The choir are also opening the Delamere Park Gala on 7th July at 12pm. Everyone welcome!
Dinner Menu
Dinner menus can be found on our website. This week we are on menu 2. 
Dinner money for this half term will be £80.50 (7 weeks at 11.50 per week).
Our Ethos and Vision
This half term the governors and I are looking at our Mission statement. We would like all stakeholders to have an input and would invite you to have an input by responding to the letter attached and sent home last week. I have only had 1 reply so far!!
Hartford CE High School Open Day
Open Morning on Saturday 30th June 2018 from 9:30am – 12:30am. 
Summer Reading
As always the local libraries are holding a summer reading challenge. This year it is on the theme of Mischief Makers. There will be plenty of pranks and fun at all the local libraries. We encourage all our children to sign up for this as we collect in reading books for our summer audit.

 Summer Cycle Training
This year the Local Authority are offering a week at Mid Cheshire College in Hartford and 3 days at Neston Community Centre, Neston and 2 days at Cheshire County Sports Club in Chester.
Please note – the training element of the courses are free but a £5 on-line booking fee will be charged for each place booked. 
 
We are offering Learn to Ride & Balance for children from 5 years and above and also Level 1 Bikeability Training for those who can already ride but would like improve their skills for children aged 7-9 years  and I once again ask for your help to promote.
 
Date: 30 July – 3 August 2018
Time: Please select date and time on-line
Venue: Mid-Cheshire College (now known as Warrington & Vale Royal College), Hartford Campus, Chester Road, Hartford, Northwich. CW8 1LJ
 
Date: 6 – 8 August 2018
Time: Please select course, date and time on-line
Venue: Neston Community Centre, Burton Road, Little Neston, Wirral  CH64 9RE
 
Date: 9 - 10 August 2018
Time: Please select date and time on-line
Venue:  Cheshire County Offices, Cricket Club off Mannings Lane, Chester. CH2 4EU
 
The courses will be delivered by our providers, Cycle Experience. Parents are required to register as a member of the site and then book their child to attend using the following link:
 
http://www.cycleexperience.com
 
Children will require a road worthy bike and a cycle helmet to take part.  
 
A poster giving further details is attached.

Prayers
[bookmark: _GoBack]There is a lot of change for us all this year. Teachers and teaching assistants moving to different classes, children moving to different teachers and some to new schools and for Vicar Pete and Rev Sue as they move to different parishes. Help us remember that God is with us.
If you have any prayer requests please let us know.
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